Novosela commune representatives have disagreed with TEC being build in Akernia
Debate: where will the TEC be constructed
Ilir Ruci
VLORE – The location for the construction of the Vlora TEC (Thermal Power Plant) was not decided yesterday in a meeting that lasted over three hours. Representatives of the national energy agency, the Ministries of Energy, Environment and Tourism, have tried for three hours to persuade the participants in the discussion on the possibility to build the new TEC in the area of the new Zvernec port, where the pier of the ARMO oil company is situated. The discussants, local government leaders, prefect Gjika, the chair of regional council Abili and Mayor Veizi, demanded more details about the TEC project, while the representatives of the environmental NPOs and other energy experts strongly opposed, forwarding the idea of building this TEC in another area of Vlora, in Akernia. This idea was opposed by the representatives of Novosela commune, present in the discussion. According to them, building the TEC in Akernia would endanger many organisms in the area. The defenders of the construction of TEC in the port area near Zvernec, have tried to persuade the participants about the fact that this is a big project, “a chance the World Bank has given to Albania”. The thermal power plant, according to the design, will occupy a 15 ha area of land. After the first stage will be completed, the plant will have a 225 MW installed capacity, and after the completion of the next stages the installed capacity will be up to 400 MW. According to the design, only one unit of this plant will produce 3 million kWh/day, while all three units will generate 1 billion kWh/year. The plant is planned to be constructed 1.3 km from the Narta lagoon. The energy experts from Vlora raised the concern about the acid rain, resulting from the condensations during rainfall, but the experts from the national energy agency have said that it will be insignificant. The plant will use the sea water for cooling the condensers, taken 6 km from the coast, and returned to the same point. But there is no site determined for the construction of this project. Meanwhile, the World Bank has established November as the deadline for determining the site, in order to allocate the funds in March next year.
